
   
 

Village of Warburg 
 

             Public meeting of the Village of Warburg held Monday, April 27, 2015 in                                              
            The Village of Warburg Basement Conference Room.     Chambers, Village of Warburg Municipal Offices. 
 
Call to   Mayor van Assen called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. with  
Order   the following in attendance. 
 
   COUNCIL members PRESENT at commencement: 
   Ralph van Assen  Mayor   
   Fred Rapati  Deputy Mayor 
   Cathy Chaney  Councillor  
   Tina Smith  Councillor  
   Kevin Maine    Councillor  
    
   Present from Administration: 
   Christine Pankewitz   Municipal Administrator  
   Nicole Rapati   Administrator Assistant  
    
   Present from the Public: 
    Helen Spasoff, Linda McLaughlin, Gene Begg and Sal Halabi.   
   

Mayor van Assen opened up the meeting requesting for discussions from the 
public.     
Ms. Spasoff addressed concerns on behalf of Carol from Warburg Agencies in 
regards to the water pooling on the sidewalk by the door of their business, 
recycled tire on their boulevard and street sweeping.   
Ms. Spasoff addressed her concern in regards to the water pooling in front of the 
east side of her property and on the road paving within the Village.   
 
The 2016 sidewalk project RFP will include the sidewalk in front of Warburg 
Agencies, the street sweeping is currently being arranged for the week of May 
11th and the boulevard concern was addressed which may be included in this 
year’s project or in the next go round.  Public works has been dealing with the 
water pooling concern in front of Ms. Spasoffs residence and will be directed to 
look into this further.   
 
Mr. Begg addressed his concerns in regards to the traffic driving fast past his 
place causing a lot of dust, the abundance of trailers using his road to go to the 
RV Park/dump station – could this be due to signage.  Mr. Begg also had a 
concern in regards to snow removal from sidewalks and the cost.   
 
The speeding of vehicles is a RCMP matter and the Village will look into getting 
or making the RV Park signs more visible.   
 
Mr. Halabi addressed his concerns in regards to the snow removal and mowing 
costs on his two lots that he purchased 5 years ago to construct a store.  Felt 
that being they are attached he should be charged for only one lot.   
 
Councillor Maine explained the purpose of the bylaws and the reasoning they 
were established.  Deputy Mayor Rapati noted that when Mr. Halabi is going to 
build they may make the lots into one lot if required to do so, but at this time they 
are 2 separate lots.   
 
There were no further questions or concerns.   

   
Adjournment    
R4026-04-15   R. van Assen MOVED:  
   That the Council meeting be adjourned (7:41 p.m.) 
            Carried  
   These minutes approved this 11th day of May, 2015.   
 
 
 

____________________ 
        Mayor Ralph van Assen 
 
 
        ___ ____________________ 
        Christine Pankewitz 
        Municipal Administrator 
 
  
 
 
 
 

  
 



   
  
    
 
 

   
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


